
        July 8, 2019 
2

nd
 Day of The July Term 

Maysville, MO 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

Absent Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance 

with Kyle White leading the group in prayer followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of the July 1, 2019 meeting were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion to 

approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to amend the agenda to add as Item B under New Business 

Washington Township and to then approve said agenda. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. 

Motion carried.  

 

Patrons in attendance were as follows: Kimberly Stephens, Waunita Stephens, Larry Tiller, Gary Clark, Cloyce Coffman 

and Joe Aughinbaugh.  

 

Joe Aughinbaugh, Trustee Treasurer of Washington Township addressed the Commission to inform them that Martin 

Zimmerman has resigned his position on the Washington Township Board. With the resignation of Martin, Joe is 

requesting on behalf of Washington Township that the Commission appoint Cloyce Coffman to fulfill that position until 

the next election. Gary Clark and Kimberly Stephens requested to be considered to fulfill the position with East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee stating due to the Statute the Commission appoints whomever the Township brought forth 

to them. Garry told those in attendance he felt like anyone requesting to be considered should be heard but the Statute 

does not allow that. After discussion on the law West District Commissioner, Kyle White at the request of Washington 

Township made the motion to appoint Cloyce Coffman to fulfill the vacant position on Washington Township Board.  

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. White, aye and McFee aye. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee discussed a bill that recently had passed concerning CAFO’s (Concentrated 

Animal Feeding Operation) which will prohibit any zoned area from setting rules above what the state has already in 

place concerning CAFO’s. Discussion was had on township law, zoning, new businesses and a bridge on Gridley 

needing attention with better visibility and signage. The Commission will relay the bridge information onto Bill Gray at 

the Road & Bridge Dept. 

 

Discussion was had on the progress of the roof as well as the need to get the repairs started on the inside as soon as 

possible. The room that is used to detain prisoners is now damaged from water leaking from the roof.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss equipment, brush and the bridge on Gridley. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee 

making the second. Motion carried.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be July 15, 

2019 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


